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MEETING MINUTES 

Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, Town Hall 
Tuesday, December 15, 2015 - 7 p.m. 

 
Present: John Bethoney, Chairman 
  James Antonizick, Vice Chairman 
  Costa Tsolirides, member 
  Richard McGuiness, member 
  Dennis Guilfoyle, BOS member 
  Jason Mammone, P.E., Director of Engineering 
                          Michael D’Entremont, Chief of Police 
  Joseph Flanagan, DPW Director 
   
Absent: Richard McCarthy, Planning Director 
 
Mr. Bethoney called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm and welcomed Mr. McGuiness to 
the TAC.  
 
Mr. Bethoney opened Agenda item # 1, Traffic Calming Request # 2014-001, Taylor 
Avenue: Discussion with Applicant. 
 
Mr. Brian McKenna, applicant, was in attendance. Mr. Bethoney asked Mr. Mammone to 
review the Traffic Evaluation, dated 11/12/2015. Mr. Mammone provided an over view 
of his recommendations as outlined in the Traffic Evaluation that included crash data, 
speed analysis and traffic counts. The findings conclude that Traffic Calming is not 
recommended for Taylor Avenue. Low cost measures, such as Step II Kid Alert, 
establishment of a neighborhood group, staggered resident parking and placement of the 
“your speed is” signage, through coordination with the DPD.  
 
Chief D’Entremont will place Taylor Ave. on the list for the “your speed is” signage.  
 
Mr. Bethoney thanked Mr. Mammone for his thorough and detailed analysis and asked 
Mr. McKenna if he had any questions. Mr. McKenna was satisfied with the review and 
recommendations and thanked the DPD for adding Taylor Avenue to the list of streets for 
the “your speed is” signage.  
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Mr. Mammone told Mr. McKenna that he could file again in a year if conditions 
worsened. Mr. McKenna thanked the TAC. 
 
Mr. Bethoney sought comments from the TAC, being none, Mr. Bethoney stated that the 
TAC concurs with the Engineering Department’s recommendations. Mr. Mammone will 
draft a letter to be reviewed by the TAC at the next meeting and sent to the applicant. 
 
 
 
Mr. Bethoney called Agenda item # 2 Traffic Calming Request #2015-01, River 
Street: vote on decision. 
 
Mr. Bethoney asked if members read the decision letter to Ms. Lustig and sought 
comments or questions on same. Being none, Mr. Guilfoyle made a motion to approve 
the letter as drafted, 2nd James Antonizick, UA. 
 
Mr. Bethoney called Agenda item # 3 Approval of Minutes from 11/17/2015  
 
Mr. Bethoney sought comments on the minutes, being none, Mr. Guilfoyle made a 
motion to approve minutes as drafted, 2nd James Antonizick, all in favor, Mr. McGuiness 
abstain.(was absent for the 11/17/2015 meeting) 
 
Mr. Bethoney asked for any new or old business.  
 
Mr. Mammone stated they were caught up on all Traffic Calming Requests. He 
mentioned that the section of Madison Street from Cedar to MT. Vernon was not 
included in the previous traffic calming study. It is possible that a request may be filed by 
those residents. 
 
Mr. Bethoney reminded and suggested all TAC members drive the streets that are being 
reviewed under traffic calming.  
 
 
Mr. Mammone stated the TAC would meet next on 1/19/16. 
 
Mr. Guilfoyle motion to adjourn at 8:15 second Mr. Antonizick, UA. 
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